Benzie-Leelanau District Health Department
Minutes of the Board of Health Special Meeting .
Friday, December 7, 2012 —11:00 am

Benzie Community Resource Center -6051 Frankfort Highway
Benzonia, MI 49616

Chairman Richard Nielsen called the Special Meeting to order at 11:00 am. Other board
members in attendance were Marcia Sobie, Anne Damn 1 Marshall, and Mary
Tonneberger. Also in attendance were Attorneys Bria; am of Young, Graham,
Elsenheimer and Wendling, P.C. and Lisa Vogler , McClory, Davis and
Acho, P.L.C,, representing the Health Department “

and Walker, P.C. Approximately 50 member‘sn
attendance.

reputation of the accus ¢ is asking the board to have an open mind and take another
look at what has happenéd. He will speak to Crawford’s character and raise questions as
to how the investigation into the complaints unfolded.

Roumel indicated that the audience is unwavering in its love and support for Crawford.
They are in attendance and have written letters; he reviewed Crawford’s church
affiliation and activities. Eight people in the audience will read letters that are in the
packet provided. He asks the Board to re-examine this “public shaming”. Roumel then
turned to members of the audience who read their letters and spoke. (see attachment)




1. Cheryl Gross
2. Peter Read

3. Ingrid Murray

4. Pastor Rick Stieve

5. Mary Dykstra

6. Keith Krahnke

7. Kathy Krahnke reading for Kathleen Cudney
8. Pat Salagovich
9. Dendra Best
10. Liz Crawford

Crawford then took the floor to read from his prepare
thanked the attendees for their support. At the '
does not feel that he is a victim, rather that he

have fired him at any\ [ id the Board “rush to judgment?” He asks that the Board re-
examine its decision. “Did you ask critical questions? He reviewed sexual harrassment
actions and feels that not a single case here remotely shows sexual harrassment. Again he
asks the Board to reconsider its action- “take time to reflect” . Can we sit down and
solve this?”

Public Comment.




James Rich, whose letter is in the packet, asks the Board to consider each letter and
examine the reason this situation happened.

Roumel commented that what he and his client are asking for is a formal retraction and a
restoration of benefits.

Adjournment. There being no comments from Board members, Chairman Nielsen
adjourned the meeting at 12:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Tonneberger
Board Member and Acting Secretary




